# Marjorie Ruth Haas (1923-2003)

Name: Sex: Custom Id: Father: Mother: Spouse: Marjorie Ruth Haas<sup>1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14</sup> Female ID0381 August Haas (1894-1943) Mabel Marie Worthen (1899-1978) Francois Benoit Van Couwenberghe (1920-1988)



Marjorie Ruth Haas, 1940, age 17

### Individual Events and Attributes

Birth:	<ul> <li>16 Jun 1923</li> <li>Birth Date: 16 June 1923 [1] [5]</li> <li>Birth Time: 1255 pm [1]</li> <li>Birth Place:: 1927 E. 17th St. [1]</li> <li>Birth Place:: Muncie, Center Township, Delaware County, Indiana [5]</li> </ul>	1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>4,5,7,8,13,14,15,16,17,18,19</sup> Delaware County, Indiana [1]- Birth Place; Muncie,	1942, John Wilson's Class - Walnut St. Baptist Church
	<ul> <li>Birth Place: Indiana [2] [3] [4]</li> <li>Age 6 (1930) [2]</li> <li>Age 16 (1940) [3]</li> <li>Age 26 (1950) [4]</li> </ul> Source List: <ul> <li>[1] Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940</li> <li>[2] 1930 US Census, August Haas, ID027</li> <li>[3] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377</li> <li>[4] 1950 US Census, Frank Van Couwenbe</li> <li>[5] Social Security Record, Numident Rec</li> </ul>	7 Household, Doc5662.pdf 7 Household, Doc5667.pdf erghe, ID0446 Household, Doc6404.pdf	1942, Photo Index
Alternate Name:	Name Type: Married - Mrs. Frank (Marjorie) Van Couwenberg - Marjorie R. Van Couwenberghe [2] [3]	Marjorie Van Couwenberghe <sup>14</sup>	
	SourceList: [1] Obituary, Mabel Worthen Haas Crabill, ID0378, Doc0666.pdf [2] 1950 US Census, Frank Van Couwenberghe, ID0446 Household, Doc6404.pdf [3] Social Security Record, Numident Record, Marj Haas, ID0381, Doc6611.pdf		
Residence:	16 Jun 1923 (age 0) - Residence: 1927 E. 17th St [1][2] - Living at Home [3][4][5]	1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>1,2,3,9,10,20</sup>	c. 1942, Olive - Marj
	[1] 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc	25552.pdf, p 140 (A)	

### Individual Summary Report

Residence:	<ul> <li>[2] 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5553.pdf, page 152 (A)</li> <li>[3] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377 (Hartford City), Doc0566.pdf (A)</li> <li>[4] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Muncie Evening Press), Doc5378.pdf (A)</li> <li>[5] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Star, 18 July), Doc3987.pdf (A)</li> <li>[5] Legend: Source: (O) = Original - (D) = Derivative - (A) = Authored</li> <li>1930 (age 6-7)</li> <li>1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>7</sup></li> </ul>		
	living with her parents		
Education:	Apr 1930 (age 6)	Attended school; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>7</sup>	
Daughter:	26 Apr 1930 (age 6)	Marjorie Ruth Haas appeared in the census in the household of August Haas and Mabel Marie Worthen on 26 April 1930 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.	c. 1942, Marj, Unknown, Olive
Misc.:	c. 1933 (age 9-10)	scrapbook created by Wilma; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>21</sup>	
Residence:	1 Apr 1935 (age 11)	1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>8</sup>	4 un A A A
			c. 1943, Marj, Niagara Falls, NY
Signature:	1936 (age 12-13)	Marjorie Haas; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>6</sup>	
Religion:	9 Apr 1939 (age 15)	Baptized; Walnut St. Baptist Church, Mun United States <sup>22</sup>	acie, Delaware, Indiana,
Religion:	1940 (age 16-17)	Member of Walnut Street Baptist Church; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States	-
Religion:	24 Mar 1940 (age 16)	member of the choir at Walnut St Baptist Church; Walnut St. Baptist Church, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>23</sup>	
	Photo Index: 1stRow: #2 Olive ID0380, #4 Margo 4th Row: John Wilson at left, Rev H	orie ID0381, #5 Norma ID0006	
Witness:	24 Mar 1940 (age 16)	Marjorie Ruth Haas witnessed the religion of Olive Jean Haas as on 24 March 1940 in Walnut St. Baptist Church, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States	
Residence:	30 Apr 1940 (age 16)	United States. 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>8</sup>	
	living with her parents		
Education:	30 Apr 1940 (age 16)	Attending School - Highest Grade Attaine Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>8</sup>	d: High School 2; Muncie,
Marital Status: Occupation:	Apr 1940 (age 16) Apr 1940 (age 16)	Single; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>8</sup> Not Employed; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>8</sup>	
Daughter:	30 Apr 1940 (age 16)	Marjorie Ruth Haas appeared in the censu Haas and Mabel Marie Worthen on 30 Apr (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, India	s in the household of August ril 1940 in 1927 E 17th St
Signature:	Jun 1940 (age 16-17) 11 Jan 1978: Check from her mother	_24	
Graduation:	Jun 1941 (age 17-18)	Muncie Central High School, Muncie, De	laware, Indiana, United

## States<sup>12,25,26,27,28</sup>

- Graduation Date: June 1941 [1]
- School: Muncie Central High School [1]
- School Location: Muncie, Delawae County, Indiana [1]

#### Source List:

[1] News art - Central High Graduation, June 1941

### Muncie Central High School:

### Location:

- Original: (1868-1915)
- 2nd Location: SW Corner of High and Adams (1915-1974)
- New Location: 801 N. Walnut St., Muncie, Indiana 47305 (1974-Present)

#### **Coordinates:**

- 2nd Location: (Circa 1938) 40.191920606056705, -85.3878744035184 (40°11'30.91"N, 85°23'16.35"W)
- New Location: 40.201839201803864, -85.38749056560997

#### Web Tags:

- Muncie Central High School (2022): <u>https://chs.muncie.k12.in.us/</u>
  Wikipedia: <u>https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Muncie Central High School</u>

#### Notes:

- Muncie High School was opened in 1868
- Renamed Muncie Central High School in 1881

	-	
Religion:	10 May 1942 (age 18)	in John Wilson's Class at Walnut St Baptist Church; Walnut St. Baptist Church, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>29</sup>
Occupation:	1943 (age 19-20) - Company: Excel Mfg	Employee; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>1</sup>
Witness:	29 May 1943 (age 19)	Marjorie Ruth Haas witnessed the marriage of Walter Clifton Robbins and Norma Louise Haas on 29 May 1943 in Walnut St. Baptist Church, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States
Military Service:	frm Oct 1943 to 1946 (age 20-23) - Rank (1945) Petty Officer 2/c (WAVI - Dec 1945: Recently discharged from - USN [3] [4]	US Navy, WAVES <sup>2,3,11,30,31,32,33,34</sup> E) [1]
	Source List: [1] Newspaper Article, VanCouwenberg [2] News Art, Marj Haas, IDo381, 2 D [3] 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory, ] [4] 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory, ]	Doc5552.pdf, p 140
Travel:	Dec 1945 (age 22)	visiting her mother; 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States <sup>31</sup>
Occupation:	1949 (age 25-26) Weeks Worked, 1949: None [1]	Not Working; San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States <sup>13</sup>
	Source List:	nberghe, ID0446 Household, Doc6404.pdf
Marital Status:	1950 (age 26-27)	Married; San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States <sup>13</sup>
Occupation:	1950 (age 26-27)	Keeping House; San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States <sup>13</sup>
Daughter:	1 Jul 1972 (age 49)	Marjorie Ruth Haas Special Birthday Party and reunion for Mabel on 1 July 1972 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.
Heir:	8 Sep 1972 (age 49)	Marjorie Ruth Haas was named as an heir in the will of Mabel Marie Worthen on 8 September 1972 in Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States together with Barbara Jane Haas, Norma Louise Haas, Olive Jean Haas and Wilma Neoma Haas
Daughter:	Jul 1975 (age 52)	Marjorie Ruth Haas Special Birthday Party in July 1975 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.
Misc.:	Nov 1977 (age 54)	was talking to her Mother <sup>35</sup>

Daughter:	11 Jan 1978 (age 54)	Marjorie Ruth Haas wrote 2 checks on 11 January 1978 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.	
Correspondence:	btw Feb 1978 and Mar 1978	Marj to Mabel <sup>36</sup>	
<b>TT 7</b>	(age 54)		
Witness:	1979 (age 55-56)	Marjorie Ruth Haas Tatting Shuttle made by her sister Marjorie ID0381 in 1979 in Delaware County, Indiana, United States.	
Witness:	17 Aug 1986 (age 63)	Marjorie Ruth Haas Attended First Valentin Haas Family Reunion on 17 August 1986 in Jonesboro, Grant, Indiana, United States.	
Widowed:	31 Jan 1988 (age 64)	Frank; San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States <sup>37,38</sup>	
Travel:	Jun 1990 (age 66-67)	-; Germany <sup>39,40,41</sup>	
Correspondence:	1 Jul 1996 (age 73)	letter from Marj to Wilma <sup>42</sup>	
Medical:	btw Jan 2003 and Jul 2003 (age 79-80)	Back, Lung problems; California, United States <sup>43,44,45</sup>	
		he said it would take 4 months for it to heal enough for the pain to go away." [1]	
	I bloke the Edinbul #2 verteblue and		
	-		
	[1] Email from Marj to Wilma, 18 Jan 2003		
Residence:	[2] Email from Kathy to Wilma, 22, 24 Fe bef 16 Jul 2003 (age 80)	Santa Rosa, Sonoma, California, United States	
Residence.	- Address: 684 Benecia Dr Healthcare U		
Biography:		_46	
Correspondence:		between Marj and Walt Robbins, Jr. <sup>47,48,49,50,51,52</sup>	
Residence:		San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States	
Residence.	Address: 90 Butterfield Rd, 94960	San Ansenno, Warm, Camornia, Oniced States	
	at 90 Butterfield Rd,		
U.S. Social Security	Phone: 415-453-3076 and her email addre	$312-18-8056^{4,14,19}$	
Number:		512-18-8050	
Number:	- Social Security Application: June 1940	[1]	
	Social Security Application: Sale 1910	1.]	
	SourceList:		
	[1] Social Security Record, Numident Rec	ord, Marj Haas, ID0381, Doc6611.pdf	
Correspondence:		Postcards sent, received or mentioned on <sup>53</sup>	
Correspondence:		between Marj and Archives of the Evangelical Church in Rhineland <sup>54,55</sup>	
1	1. 30 Nov 1983: Acc001849	3	
	2. 11 Feb 1987: Acc001850		
Occupation:		legal Secretary for 22 years; San Rafael, Marin, California, United	
		States <sup>34</sup>	
Parents:		August Haas and Mabel Marie Worthen <sup>5,7,8,10,11,13,14</sup>	
	- Father: August Haas [3] [5] [6] [8]		
	- Mother: Mabel Marie Worthen [3]		
	- Mother: Mabel Worthen [8] - Daughter of Mrs. Mabel Haas [1]		
	- Daughter of Head of Household (August	t Haas) [2] [4]	
	- Living in August and Mabel Haas House		
	- Parents born US [7]		
	Source List:		
		Frank, ID0446 & Mari Haas, ID0381, (Marriage Notice), Doc5311 pdf (A)	
	<ol> <li>[1] Newspaper Article, VanCouwenberghe, Frank, ID0446 &amp; Marj Haas, ID0381, (Marriage Notice), Doc5311.pdf (A)</li> <li>[2] 1930 US Census, August Haas, ID0277 Household, Doc5662.pdf</li> <li>[3] Birth Certificate, Marjorie Ruth Haas, ID0381, Doc3601.pdf</li> </ol>		
	[4] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377		
	[5] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377 (Hartford City), Doc0566.pdf (A)		
	<ul> <li>[6] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Star, 18 July), Doc3987.pdf (A)</li> <li>[7] 1950 US Census, Frank Van Couwenberghe, ID0446 Household, Doc6404.pdf</li> </ul>		
	[8] Social Security Record, Numident Record, Marj Haas, ID0381, Doc6611.pdf		
		• • • •	

FSFT#:

9WV8-57V - https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/

### Individual Summary Report

### details/9WV8-57V

		details/9WV8-57V	
Education:	<ul> <li>Highest Grade of School: 2 yrs of High</li> <li>Highest School Grade: S 12 (1950) [2]</li> </ul>	_ <sup>8,13</sup> School (1940) [1]	
	Source List: [1] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377 [1] 1950 US Census, Frank Van Couwenbe		
Residence:	2003 (age 79-80) - Postal Code: 94960-1551 [1]	San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States <sup>14</sup>	
Death:	SourceList: [1] Social Security Record, Numident Reco 16 Jul 2003 (age 80) Cause: of Lung Cancer - Date of Death: 16 July 2003 [2] - Death Date: 1 July 2003 [3] - Death Place: Friends House, 684 Beneci - Gives DOD as 1 July 2003 [1] - passed away in her sleep [2]	Santa Rosa, Sonoma, California, United States <sup>4,14,19,27,34</sup>	56,57,58
	SourceList: [1] US Soc Sec Applications DB [2] Email from Kathy VanCouwenberghe, [3] Social Security Record, Numident Reco	ID0461 to Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, 19 July 2003, Doc5843.pdf ord, Marj Haas, ID0381, Doc6611.pdf	
Burial:	aft 16 Jul 2003 Address: Mount Tamalpais Cemetery - Cremated [1] - Cemetery: Mount Tamalpais Cemetery [	Marin County, California, United States <sup>37,58,59</sup>	
Cremation:	<ol> <li>[1] Email from Kathy VanCouwenberghe,</li> <li>Legend:         <ul> <li>Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative</li> <li>Information: (P) = Primary, (S) = Secondart 16 Jul 2003<sup>58</sup></li> </ul> </li> </ol>		
Marriage			
Spouse: Children:	Francois Benoit Van Couwenbergl Roger Benoit Van Couwenberghe Barry A. Van Couwenberghe (194) Katherine Renee Van Couwenberg	(1947-) 9-) she (1955-)	
Marriage:	<ul> <li>8 Apr 1945 (age 21)</li> <li>Address: Presbyterian Lakeside Chapel</li> <li>Marriage Date: 8 Apr 1945 [1]</li> <li>Marriage Place: San Francisco, Californ</li> <li>Marriage Place: Presbyterian Lakeside C</li> <li>Wife of Head of Household [2]</li> <li>Source List:</li> <li>[1] Newspaper Article, VanCouwenberghe,</li> </ul>		Spouse: Francois Benoit Van Couwenbergh e, c. 1943, age 23
Residence (family):	[2] 1950 US Census, Frank Van Couwenbe 8 Apr 1945 (age 21) Address: 16 Cutler Ave.	rghe, ID0446 Household, Doc6404.pdf San Francisco, San Francisco, California, United State	
Residence (family): Residence (family):	1947 (age 23-24) 1949 (age 25-26) Address: 90 Butterfield Rd, 94960	San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States <sup>38,60</sup> San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States <sup>13</sup>	
Census (family):	1950 (age 26-27)	San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States <sup>13</sup>	

5

WT - Media: PDF file From Image: Form P1 Enumeration Date: 19 Apr 1950 Address: 90 Butterfield Rd, San Anselmo, Marin County, California 1] Frank B. Van Couwenberghe, Head of houehold, White Male, Age 29, Married - Born New Jersey -Son: Roger Occupation category: WK (Working) - Hours Worked: 44 - Occupation: Belt Maker, Belt Manufacturing Co. Benoit Van 2] Marjorie R. Van Couwenberghe, Wife of Head , White Female, Age 26, Married, Born Indiana - Occupation Couwenbergh Category: H (Keeping House) Not employed outside the home e, 1999, age Supplemental Questions: 52 1949: Living in same home? Yes 1949: Weeks worked: None Parents both born in US Highest School Grade: S12, Graduated from this grade 3] Roger B. Van Couwenberghe - Son of Head - Whte Male, Age 2, born California 4] Barry A. Van Couwenberghe - Son of Head - White Male, Born Aug, born California 5] Florintina Van Couwenberghe - Mother of Head - White Female, Age 66, Divorced - Born Belgium - Citizen: Yes Son: Barry A. Residence (family): Mar 1978 (age 54) San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States<sup>61</sup> Van Couwenbergh Correspondence Feb 1986 (age 62) Post Cards from Marj & Frank to Walt & Norma; e, 2009, age (Family): Texas, United States 60 Misc. (Fam): received a recording of a piano roll of "Back Home Again in Indiana"; San Anselmo, Marin, California,

United States62



Daughter: Katherine Renee Van Couwenbergh e, 1958, age 3



1945, Marjorie - Frank -Wedding Day

### 20 May 2023



1958, Barry, Frank, Roger, Kathy, Marj



1958, Barry, Frank, Roger, Kathy, Marj



1958, Kathy, Frank, Marj, Norma



1958, Frank, Walt Sr, Kathy

### **Individual Note 1**

- Name: Marjorie Ruth Haas [1] [14]
- Name: Marjorie Haas [2] [3] [4] [8] [9] [10] [11]
- Name: Marjorie R. Haas [5] [6] [7]
- Name: Marjorie Haas [12]
- Name: Marj Haas
- White [7] [8] [13] [14
- Female [7] [8] [13] [14]

### Source List:

- [1] Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940, Doc3601.pdf
- [2] Autograph Book, Norma Haas, 1936, Doc5042.pdf, page 15
- [3] News Art, Marj Haas, ID0381 Marriage Announcement, Doc5311.pdf
- [4] 1943 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5550.pdf, p 132
- [5] 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5552.pdf, p 140
- [6] 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5553.pdf, page 152
- [7] 1930 US Census, August Haas, ID0277 Household, Doc5662.pdf
- [8] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377 Household, Doc5667.pdf
- [9] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Muncie Evening Press), Doc5378.pdf (A)
- [10] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Star, 18 July), Doc3987.pdf (A)
- [11] Newspaper Article, VanCouwenberghe, Frank, ID0446 & Marj Haas, ID0381, (Marriage Notice), Doc5311.pdf (A)
- [12] News Art, Central H. S. Graduation, June 1941
- [13] 1950 US Census, Frank Van Couwenberghe, ID0446 Household, Doc6404.pdf
- [14] Social Security Record, Numident Record, Marj Haas, ID0381, Doc6611.pdf

### **Individual Note 2**

Web Tag: FamilySearch Profile Page

URL: <u>https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/details/9WV8-57V</u> Note:

### **Individual Note 3**

Web Tag: Find a Grave Memorial, Marjorie Haas Van Couwenberghe

URL: <u>https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/128230274/marjorie-ruth-van\_couwenberghe</u> Note:

### Individual Note 4

### Web Tag: MRM Page

URL: <u>http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php</u> Note:

### Sources

- 1943 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1943. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich., 1943. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5550.pdf.
- 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995 [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1945. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich, 1945. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 Jan 2020. Doc5552.pdf.
- 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1946. R. L Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1946. www.ancestry.com, accessed 11 Jan 2020, Doc5553.pdf.
- 4. "U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007" Original data: Social Security Applications and Claims, 1936-2007. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 26 July 2015, Marjorie Ruth Haas.
- "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 4 July 2016. Marjorie Ruth Haas, 16 June 1923, 1927 E. 17th St., Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Doc3601.pdf.
- 6. Autograph Book, Norma Louise Haas, ID0006. Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 1936. Scanned 16 Jan 2019. Doc5042.pdf, PDF page 15.
- 1930 U.S. Census, Muncie, Center Township, Delaware County, Indiana. SD 5, ED 18-20, Sheet 35B, 1927 E 17th St, Dwelling 783, Family 849, Line 51, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T626, Roll 583, FHL microfilm: 2340318. www.ancestry.com, accessed 21 March 2020. Doc5662.pdf.
- 1940 US Census, Muncie, Delaware County, SD 10, ED 18-3, Sheet 26B, Ward 1, Enumeration Date: 30 Apr 1940. Line 48, 1927 E. 17th St., Dwelling 620, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T-627\_1037. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 25 March 2020. Doc5667.pdf.
- 9. Obituary, "August Haas, Foreman at Ball Bros. Co., Dies" (August Haas, ID0377), Muncie Evening Press (Muncie, Indiana), 17 July 1943, Page 7, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249326172/, accessed 9 May 2020. Doc5378.pdf.
- Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, 18 July 1943. "August Haas Dead; Lingering Illness" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 18 July 1943, page 3, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/248650287/ (accessed 10 May 2020), Doc3987-003.pdf.
- 11. Frank Vancouwenberghe and Marjorie Haas, Marriage Notice, The Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 6 May 1945, Section 2 (Society), page 1, Col 3, 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249647785/, Accessed 25 Nov 2020. Doc5311.pdf.
- 12. Newspaper Article, "Central High School Graduation Class Lists 410 Students", The Muncie Morning Star (Muncie, Indiana), Friday 14 March 1941, Page 1, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252181521/ (accessed 17 Jan 2022).
- 1950 US Census, Frank Van Couwenberghe, ID0446 Household, Ed 21-26, Sheet 33, Line 2, House No. 414, 90 Butterfield Rd, San Anselmo, Marin County, California. 1950 United States Federal Census [database on-line] (accessed 18 Oct 2022). NARA: Record Group No. 29, Roll 550. www.ancestry.com (accessed 18 Oct 2022), Doc6404.pdf.
- 14. *Social Security Document (NUMIDENT), Haas, Marjorie, ID0381, Doc6611.pdf,* (NUMIDENT Record, Marjorie Haas, ID0381, Application 1940. "United States, Social Security Numerical Identification Files (NUMIDENT), 1936-2007", database, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:6K3R-SVRG : 10 February 2023), Marjorie Ruth Haas, Doc6611.pdf). Custom Id: Doc6611.pdf;
- 15. Bible, William Alfred Worthen, ID0386 Family, Including Haas Family entries. Images scanned from photocopied pages. Acc000675/Doc0659.pdf, photocopies of Bible pages.
- 16. Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf, Pg 18.
- 17. Bible belonging to August Haas, ID0377 and Mabel Worthen Haas, ID0378., Philadelphia, PA: A.J. Holman Co., nd, Repository: RobbHaas Archives, Doc1096.pdf, PDF Page 5.
- 18. The Warthan, Warthen, Worthen Family, Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, nd, RobbHaas Digital Archive, Bk3400, page 3.
- 19. US Social Security Administration, "Social Security Death Index", database, "Social Security Death Index" database on-line

www.ancestry.com, accessed 6 Sept 2011. Entry for Marjorie R. Vancouwenber [Marjorie R. Van Couwenberghe], 312-18-8056; derived from U.S. Social Security Administration, Acc001949.

- 20. Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, Hartford City Newspaper, July 1943. Repository: RobbHaas Digital Archives, Doc0566.pdf.
- 21. Scrapbook created by Wilma Neoma Haas, ID0379, about 1933, School Project, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers. Acc001471/ Doc1731.pdf.
- 22. Document, Misc, The Baptismal Souvenir, Edgar Hamilton, Pastor, Walnut St Baptist Church, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 9 Apr 1939. Acc001604/Doc0346.pdf.
- 23. Ibid. Shawnee Heights Baptist Church (Walnut St Baptist Church) 100th Anniv Booklet. April 1993. Acc001637/Doc0410.pdf.
- 24. Ibid. Two check written by Mabel Worthen Haas Crabill, ID0378, 11 Jan 1978 to Olive J. Haas, ID0380 and Marjorie R. Haas, ID0381. Acc002743/Doc1686.pdf.
- 25. Yearbook, Magician (Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Indiana), 1940, page 47.
- 26. Newspaper Article, "A Reunion of Family . . ." Norma, Wilma, Olive, Marjorie and Barbara Haas, Muncie Star, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, abt 1986. Acc002624/Doc1547.pdf.
- 27. Obituary, "Marjorie Van Couwenberghe, 80" Muncie StarPress, July 2003. Acc001039/ Doc2294.pdf.
- 28. Yearbook, Marjorie Ruth Haas. Muncie Central H.S., 1941. "U.S., School Yearbooks, 1880-2012", Database Online. www.ancestry.com, accessed 26 Sept 2015. Doc3170.pdf.
- 29. Web Page, RobbHaas, Walnut St. Baptist Church, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana.
- 30. Newspaper Article, "Eastern Indiana Men with our Armed Forces" The Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 31 Oct 1943, page 10, Col. 2, 3. www.newspapers.com, accessed 30 Jan 2017. Doc3999.pdf.
- 31. Ibid. "Personals", Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 2 Dec 1945, Section 2, Page 8, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/ image/249510271/ Accessed 28 Aug 2019.
- 32. The Warthan, Warthen, Worthen Family, Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, nd, RobbHaas Digital Archive, Bk3400.
- 33. Newspaper Article, "Two Sisters Awaiting Call for Wave Training". Muncie Star, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, abt Aug 1943. Olive Jean Haas Fields and Marjorie Haas. Acc001948/Ph8155.jpg.
- 34. Database On-line, Marjorie Ruth Haas Van Couwenberghe. "U.S. Cemetery and Funeral Home Collection" www.ancestry.com, accessed 3 Oct 2015.
- 35. Audio Recording, Cassette Tape, "1977- Late Fall Nov I think Mother talking to Marj" (Norma Haas Robbins, ID0006 & Marj Haas VanCouwenberghe, ID0381) Acc000539.
- 36. Correspondence, Letters between Marj and Mabel Haas, between Feb and March 1978. Doc0167.pdf.
- 37. Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas, ID0379 (Jonesboro, Indiana: Wilma Haas Lucas, Aug 2003) Doc0536.pdf, page 6.
- 38. Obituary, Frank B. Van Couwenberghe. 31 Jan 1988. Newspaper unknown. Acc002388/Doc1180.pdf.
- 39. Letter, from Wilma Haas Lucas to Wolfgang Götz. 6 March 1992. Acc001840/Doc1793.pdf.
- 40. Document, Misc, Postcard to Walter & Norma Robbins from Marjorie Haas Van Couwenberghe, from Germany, 20 June 1990. Acc000962/Doc1795.pdf.
- 41. Letter, Letter: from Marj Haas VanCouwenberghe ID0381 to Wilma Haas Lucas ID0379, 14 May 1990. Subject: Trip to Germany. Acc001772/Ph8881.jpg.
- 42. Ibid. from Marj Haas VanCouwenberghe to Wilma Haas Lucas, 1 July 1996. Subject: Whetstone Family. Acc001732/ Doc1800.pdf.
- 43. Email, from Marj Haas VanCouwenberghe, ID0381 to Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, 18 Jan 2003. Doc5840.pdf.
- 44. Ibid. from Kathy VanCouwenberghe, ID0461 to Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, 22, 24 Feb 2003, Doc5841.pdf.
- 45. Ibid. from Kathy VanCouwenberghe, ID0461 to Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, 27 Feb 2003 (Mom Update). Doc5842.pdf.
- 46. Web Page, RobbHaas, Marjorie Haas Frank Vancouwenberghe Page.
- 47. Correspondence, Email: from Marj Haas VanCouwenberghe to ID0001., 30 Jan 2001. Subjects: Convict Richard Klinger, Essex Automobile and various spellings of Heckert family name. Acc000785/Doc0767.pdf.
- 48. Letter, from ID0001 to Marj Haas VanCouwenberghe ID0381, 6 Jan 1984. Acc001857/Ph8953.jpg.
- 49. Ibid. from Marjorie Haas Van Couwenberghe ID0381 to ID0001, dated 5 Feb 1986. Acc000996.
- 50. Correspondence, Letter from Marjorie Haas VanCouwenberghe, 13 July 1978, to ID0001 Acc002936/Doc1869.pdf.
- 51. Letter, from ID0001 to Marj Haas Van Couwenberghe ID0381. 14 July 2003. Acc000313.
- 52. Ibid. from Marj Haas VanCouwenberghe to ID0001, 11 Dec 2001. Doc0767.pdf.
- 53. Loose Postcards (129) To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards\_Loose.htm) Acc002820, PC-043, 058, 061, 073, 083, 088, 089, 098, 101, 116, 118.
- 54. Letter, Letter: from Archives of the Evangelical Church in Rhineland to Marj Van Cousenberghe ID0381, 30 Nov 1983. Subject Niederhause and Oberhausen and Nahe River. Norma Haas Lucas Papers. Acc001849/ Doc0521.pdf.
- 55. Ibid. from Archives of the Evangelical Church in Rhineland to Marj Van Couwenberghe ID0381, 11 Feb 1987. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers. Acc001850/ Doc0522.pdf.
- 56. Obituary, Marjorie Van Couwenberghe, 80. Muncie StarPress 18 July 2003 Online. Acc000312/Ph8005-004.jpg.

- 57. Ibid. "United States Obituary Collection", Marjorie Ruth Haas Van Couwenberghe. www.ancestry.com, accessed 13 Apr 2013. Marin Independent Journal, Marin County, California, www.marinij.com. 3 Aug 2003. Acc002621.
- 58. Email, from Kathy VanCouwenberghe, ID0461 to Wilma Haas, ID0379, 19 July 2003, Doc5843.pdf.
- 59. Find a Grave Memorial, Haas, Marj, ID0381, Memorial #2 -mFind a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/ memorial/128230274/marjorie-ruth-van\_couwenberghe: accessed 20 May 2023), memorial page for Marjorie Ruth "Marj" Haas Van Couwenberghe (16 Jun 1923–16 Jul 2003), Find a Grave Memorial ID 128230274, citing Mount Tamalpais Cemetery, San Rafael, Marin County, California, USA; Maintained by w Kreider (contributor 47169684).
- 60. Document, Misc, Guest Register for the Haas Reunion, 21 Aug 1988 Jonesboro, Grant County, Indiana. (Acc001451).
- 61. "Mabel M. Crabill Succumbs at 78; Services Thursday" Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), Wednesday, 15 March 1978, Page 8, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252458805/, accessed 30 May 2020, Doc0666.pdf.
- 62. Audio Recording, Cassette tape, 1976, 1977. Piano Roll Music Acc000539.

## **Bibliography**

- "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "Mabel M. Crabill Succumbs at 78; Services Thursday" Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), Wednesday, 15 March 1978, Page 8, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252458805/, accessed 30 May 2020, Doc0666.pdf.
- "U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007" Original data: Social Security Applications and Claims, 1936-2007. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- 1930 U.S. Census, Muncie, Center Township, Delaware County, Indiana. SD 5, ED 18-20, Sheet 35B, 1927 E 17th St, Dwelling 783, Family 849, Line 51, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T626, Roll 583, FHL microfilm: 2340318. www.ancestry.com, accessed 21 March 2020. Doc5662.pdf.
- 1940 US Census, Muncie, Delaware County, SD 10, ED 18-3, Sheet 26B, Ward 1, Enumeration Date: 30 Apr 1940. Line 48, 1927 E. 17th St., Dwelling 620, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T-627\_1037. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 25 March 2020. Doc5667.pdf.
- 1943 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1943. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich., 1943. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5550.pdf.
- 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995 [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1945. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich, 1945. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 Jan 2020. Doc5552.pdf.
- 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1946. R. L Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1946. www.ancestry.com, accessed 11 Jan 2020, Doc5553.pdf.
- 1950 US Census.
- Audio Recording.
- Autograph Book, Norma Louise Haas, ID0006. Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 1936. Scanned 16 Jan 2019. Doc5042.pdf.
- Bible, Haas, August, ID0377 & Mabel Worthen Haas, ID0378 Family, Doc1096.pdf.
- Bible, William Alfred Worthen, ID0386 Family, Including Haas Family entries. Images scanned from photocopied pages. Acc000675/Doc0659.pdf.
- Correspondence.
- Database On-line.
- Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas, ID0379 (Jonesboro, Indiana: Wilma Haas Lucas, Aug 2003) Doc0536.pdf.
- Document, Misc.
- Email.
- Find a Grave Memorial.
- Frank Vancouwenberghe and Marjorie Haas, Marriage Notice, The Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 6 May 1945, Section 2 (Society), page 1, Col 3, 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249647785/, Accessed 25 Nov 2020. Doc5311.pdf.
- Letter.
- Loose Postcards (129) To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards\_Loose.htm) Acc002820.
- Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf.
- Newspaper Article.
- Obituary, "August Haas, Foreman at Ball Bros. Co., Dies" (August Haas, ID0377), Muncie Evening Press (Muncie, Indiana), 17 July 1943, Page 7, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249326172/, accessed 9 May 2020. Doc5378.pdf.
- Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, 18 July 1943. "August Haas Dead; Lingering Illness" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 18 July 1943, page 3, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/248650287/ (accessed 10 May 2020), Doc3987-003.pdf.
- Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, Hartford City Newspaper, July 1943. Repository: RobbHaas Digital Archives, Doc0566.pdf. Obituary.
- Scrapbook created by Wilma Neoma Haas, ID0379, about 1933, School Project, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers. Acc001471/ Doc1731.pdf.
- Social Security Document (NUMIDENT), Haas, Marjorie, ID0381, Doc6611.pdf, (NUMIDENT Record, Marjorie Haas, ID0381, Application 1940. "United States, Social Security Numerical Identification Files (NUMIDENT), 1936-2007", database, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:6K3R-SVRG : 10 February 2023), Marjorie Ruth Haas, Doc6611.pdf). Custom Id: Doc6611.pdf;

The Warthan, Warthen, Worthen Family, Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, nd, RobbHaas Digital Archive, Bk3400. US Social Security Administration, "Social Security Death Index", database. Web Page, RobbHaas. Yearbook.